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From the Director’s Desk

After 16 long months, New
York is regaining some
sense of normality. When the
state reached a 70 percent,
first-shot vaccination rate for
those 18 years old and older
in June, many COVID
restrictions were lifted. While
we still need to remain
vigilant to protect ourselves
and others, this summer has been filled with more
of the fun things we missed last year: backyard
barbecues, beach picnics, concerts and time with
friends and family. At the Office of Victim Services
(OVS), we ramped up the planning for our biennial
conference, slated for next month both virtually and
in person in New York City.

Just as COVID changed our lives and our lexicon,
the terrorist attacks nearly 20 years ago on Sept. 11
also changed us and our country in profound ways.
| worked in lower Manhattan and remember clearly
the astonishment, fear and horror | felt as | heard
the first plane hit that morning and then | watched
from my office window as the second plane flew
into the South Tower. It was surreal and almost
incomprehensible. My main concern was my staff
and evacuating everyone safely. Once outside, we
realized that New York City was under attack and
we had nowhere to go or a way to get out of the
city. It was very frightening and disorienting. In the
days, weeks, months and years after, those who
experienced the terror of that day and the families
who lost loved ones suffered from trauma, anger
and overwhelming sadness. | could not get certain
images out of my mind from that day; they stayed
with me a long time.

The Office of Victim Services — then the Crime
Victims Board — and its funded programs helped
many survivors and the agency worked with the
Governor’s Office and the federal government to
make as much assistance available as possible.
Many victim assistance professionals and service
providers had never handled anything like it. We
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Register Now for the
OVS 2021 Conference

The OVS 2021 Conference — slated for Aug. 25

and 26 — is fast approaching. Register today for
in-person or virtual attendance. This event will feature
presentations by:

9 Scarlett Lewis, Founder and Chief Movement
Officer of Jesse Lewis Choose Love Movement,
Mother of Sandy Hook Shooting Victim Jesse Lewis

T  Noah Rauch, Senior Vice President, Education &
Public Programs, 9/11 Memorial and Museum, and
Bill Spade, FDNY Firefighter (ret.)

9 Max Schachter, National School Safety Advocate,
Founder and Executive Director of Safe Schools for
Alex, Father of Parkland Shooting Victim Alex
Schachter

1 Eric McGriff, Violence Preventionist, Prevention
Program Coordinator at the Crime Victims
Treatment Center

In-person attendees will have the option to choose from
16 on-site workshops hosted by leaders in the field of
victim services while virtual attendees can participate in
eight live-streamed events.

Space is limited! Visit ovs.ny.gov/conference to
register now or click the image below for more
information:
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https://ovs.ny.gov/conference
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC7UxKD8bBWanCDHDbg9YYgg/videos
https://www.facebook.com/NYSPublicSafety
https://twitter.com/nyspublicsafety
https://ovs.ny.gov/vap-training-center
https://ovs.ny.gov/conference
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struggled but we also learned from the experience.

The field of victim services has evolved in the two decades since. We understand the need for trauma-informed
care, the importance of mobilizing quick response teams and developing protocols for serving victims of mass
casualty events and addressing gaps in services to meet the needs of underserved and marginalized
populations. As victim assistance providers, we strive to re-invent, reinvigorate and create new strategies to
more effectively serve victims and survivors.

This year, the OVS Conference — 20 Years Later: Mass Casualty Events and the Evolution of Victim Services —
will reflect upon the strides we have made, how we have grown and what we are doing to move the field
forward. For the first time, the conference will be held both in-person and virtually. There are limited spaces left,
so | encourage you to visit ovs.ny.gov/conference to learn more and secure your place today.

As always, thank you for your continued to commitment to providing the best quality services to victims and
survivors of crime across New York State.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Cronin, Esq.
.|
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